
Iowa Mountaineers. In 1950 the Club enjoyed its largest mem­
bership—1322. The budget permitted purchase of essential new 
equipment, including a Club bus of special design and two 16-mm. 
cameras. Five 16-mm. color films of Club expeditions were edited 
and added to the library: “Sawtooth Wonderland” (2600 ft.), “Ascent 
of Devil’s Tower” (1400 ft.), “Climbing in the Wind Rivers” (1600 



ft.), “Climbing in the Pacific Northwest” (2300 ft.) and “Climbing 
in the Canadian Rockies” (2900 ft.). The clubhouse was redecorated, 
and provision made for the housing of guests. Two lounge beds 
were installed, shower and rest-room facilities being already avail­
able in the dormitory immediately behind the clubhouse. Climbers 
travelling across the country are invited to stop off.

The mountaineering classes and popular Sunday travelogues 
continued. A journal, published in November, included over 75 
photographic engravings; and the bi-monthly bulletin was increased 
in size from four to eight pages.

The Summer Outing of 1950 was in the Canadian Rockies, in 
the month of August—a nine-day base camp at Lake O’Hara, and 
a five-day tour along the Banff-Jasper Highway. Forty-two members 
participated, and five major peaks were ascended. Guides included 
John Ebert, Ken Jones, Bob Merriam and Ernst Feuz. Domestic 
and international conditions permitting, the 1951 expedition will be 
to Mt. McKinley Park in Alaska.

It has become evident, during the past year, that the Iowa Moun­
taineers are influencing the lives of the students and the staff- 
members at the University of Iowa. Records show that over 25% 
of the faculty and staff, and 10% of the student body, are members 
of the Club. Even more impressive is the fact that, after association 
with the Club, students have changed their majors to geology or 
forestry. For example, last summer two graduate students who had 
been formerly enrolled as majors in engineering and commerce 
were conducting research in the Wind River Range and on the 
Columbia Ice Field. Twenty student members registered for geology 
field trips during the summer, and twelve majors in physical educa­
tion served as counsellors in mountain recreational camps. Other 
students, owing to their training with the Club, obtain profitable 
work during the summer months. Last summer, two of our climbers 
served as assistant guides for Glenn Exum and Paul Petzoldt in the 
Grand Teton National Park; and another directed Floyd Wilson’s 
Gannett Peak camp in the Wind Rivers. Many other members were 
employed in the National Parks and Forests. It seems fair to assume 
that most of these student members would be in other fields of 
activity were it not for their affiliation with the Iowa Mountaineers.
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